Minutes

Tenney Lapham Neighborhood Association Council Meeting

September 3, 2008

Members present:  Pat McDonnell, Sandy Ward, David Waugh, Diane Milligan, James Roper, Richard Freihoefer, Susan Baumann-Duren, Carole Trone, Tim Olsen, Jim Sturm.

Guests:  Brenda Konkel, Rick Roll, Michael Waidelich, Mat Tucker, Stephanie Schmid.

7:06  Call to order.  Introductions were made.

1. August minutes approved unanimously.

2. Committee reports

a. Housing – Diane Milligan

i. Work continues on describing the housing in the application for local historic designation for the 4th Lake Ridge District

ii. Kozak properties.  One meeting with the new owner, Michael Matty, has occurred and another will be held on Sept. 17th at 7 at a location to be announced (call Pat or Diane for information).

b. Parks – Pat McDonnell

i. Tenney Park Shelter

1. City Capital Budget has allocated 1.2 million for the project

2. T-L Corporation will be the fiscal agent for the fund raising

3. Tim is helping with a website and fund raising brochure.

ii. James Madison Surplus Property Committee meets tomorrow.  Some want it to be the last meeting and some think further discussion is needed. 

3. Zoning re-write. 

a. Presentation by Tucker (Zoning Administrator), Waidelich (Principal Planner), and Roll (Senior Planner, Project Manager).

b. The Cunningham Group is the main consultant.

c. Re-write stared in Jan. 2008 and is planned to take 2 years.

d. There will be a public meeting on Sept. 11th at 6:30 at the Overture Center for public input.

e. See:  http://www.cityofmadison.com/neighborhoods/zoningReWrite.

f. A powerpoint presentation about “Zoning 101” was done.

g. Discussion ensued in which Council members emphasized our hope that the re-write would result in down-zoning of much of our neighborhood.  

h. The group thanked Waidelich for turning to our neighborhood plan to describe why the idea for a tower in the middle of the Kozak properties would not be approvable.  

4. School referendum event – Carole Trone

a. Carole and others are planning an event to support the school referendum.  

b. It will likely be at the Goodman Community Center in Oct. on a week night and Marquette will probably be one of the sponsors.

c. Jim Sturm moved and Diane Milligan seconded that TLNA sponsor or co-sponsor the event, including financial support of up to $200.  All in favor.

Adjourned at 9:05 by consensus.

Minutes submitted by S. Ward

